
8 - School Pictures
9 - First Day of School for Pre-K
9 - School Pictures (Day 2)
16-17 - Camp Evergreen for Grade 6
18 - Parent Council Meeting at 6:30 pm
19 - No School for Students
26 - Terry Fox Run
26 - Assembly at 1:00 pm 
      *parents are welcome to attend
30 - Truth and Reconciliation Day 
       No School for Students

Charlotte Small Elementary School
CONNECTION

"Where Every Child Can Dream, Believe, and Achieve."

   
725 Condor Road, AB T0M 0P0

 P: 403-729-3868
https://charlottesmall.wrsd.ca

2025

This year, we have students with severe, life-threatening
allergies to nuts. For these students, exposure to nuts —

whether through ingestion or contact with surfaces
contaminated by nut products — can result in a serious

and potentially fatal allergic reaction.
In order to provide a safe and inclusive learning

environment for all students, we are asking for your
cooperation in the following ways:

Students in ECS, Grade 4, and Grade 5 should not
bring any food items containing nuts or nut

products to school. These classrooms have students
with known severe allergies, and it is essential we
maintain a nut-free environment in these spaces.

For students in other grades, we ask that families
avoid sending nut-containing items whenever

possible. If your child does bring a food item that
contains nuts, we ask that you notify their teacher, so

appropriate precautions can be taken (e.g.,
handwashing, avoiding shared surfaces).

Additionally, we have a student with a severe allergy to
horses. We ask families to be mindful of clothing or
belongings that may have come into contact with

horses. This includes horsehair on jackets, backpacks,
and footwear.

We appreciate your continued support and
understanding as we work together to make Charlotte
Small Elementary a safe environment for all children.

allergy 
awareness

ECS A and Grades 1-6 will have
school photos taken on Sept. 8.

ECS B, Pre-K, and anyone who
missed Sept. 8 will be 

photographed on Sept. 9.
Pre-K parents, please plan to stay

with your child until they have
been photographed on their first

day.

School
Photos

Sept. 8 & 9



Principal Message 
September 2024

Welcome back to a brand-new school year! 

September is always an exciting time as we gather together with fresh energy, new goals, and the joy
of seeing our students fill the hallways once again.
This year, our focus is on building community. A strong school community is created when students,
staff, and families feel connected, supported, and valued. Together, we will work to create a school
where every child belongs, where kindness is practiced daily, and where learning is a shared adventure.
I look forward to partnering with each of you as we make this year one of growth, connection, and
community.

Warmly,
Ms. Kalev

Grade 6 

We are very happy to let you know that we will be going on the annual
Grade 6 field trip to Camp Evergreen (just south of Sundre) on September
16-17th (overnight) - yes, in just a few short weeks! We will need parent

volunteers for both overnight stays in the cabins and/or during the day for
this trip please! If you haven’t already done so, please remember you must

have your Criminal Record Check prior to volunteering.

More details will be coming home with your child on the first day of school.
This includes permission forms, trip details, volunteer sign up, etc.

Thank you and we hope to see you there,
Mrs. Spencer, Mr. Whitecotton, Mrs. Whitecotton

https://www.camp-evergreen.com/index.php?q=

https://www.camp-evergreen.com/index.php?q=


You can click directly on
calendar items

to view detailed forms
and information

Please
remember

When visiting our school or attending
school events, parent vehicles must be

out of the bus lane by 2:45 pm.

Additional parking is available along the
street or at the community hall when

attending school events.

Student
Drop Off:

8:25 am

Students must not be dropped off prior
to 8:25 am.  

Doors remain locked until that time.

Student
Pick Up: 3:21

pm

Have you checked out our website?
www.charlottesmall.wrsd.ca

Staff work diligently to ensure our website is kept up to date with relevant
information.  Please go there for:
- Student and Parent Handbook

-Athletic Calendar
-Field Trip Information

-Newsletters
-Coming Events

-All things Charlotte Small!

2025-26 Bell Schedule



2025-26 
Student Registration

Q: What do parents need to do?

The first week of school, WRSD administration
will email parents a link to a digital “Re-

Enrollment” Form (Demographic Form), including
FOIP and permission for walking field trips (like

Terry Fox run, etc.)  

When this notice is sent to you, please complete it
as soon as possible.

It is very important that our medical information,
school pickup information, and emergency

contacts are all up-to-date here at the school.

This form must be complete before students
can participate in the Terry Fox run.

If you have any questions, please call the office at 
(403) 729-3868

As much as possible, please make
arrangements with your child for
the end of the day in the morning,

before they leave for school.  Please
communicate with teachers

directly if children are to be picked
up by someone out of the ordinary,

ride a different bus home, etc.  
If you need to make last minute

arrangements, 
please call the office by 2:00 pm.
This allows us time to get your

message to your child.

Terry Fox Run
Sept. 26 @ 1:00

Parents are welcome!
We are collecting “Toonies for Terry”.  

Donations will be collected until 
Sept. 26

All parents are invited 
and welcome 

to attend the Parent Council
Meeting on September 18 at

the school!








